
Ann Lake Property Owners’ Association 
Board Meeting Minutes 

September 10, 2023 

I. Call to Order:  4:02 PM 

II. Roll Call of Officers and Board: 
 	 President:	 	 	 Kathy Garmes Taylor	 Present 
	 Vice President:	 	 Kent Taylor	 	 	 Present 
	 Treasurer:	 	 	 Dave Maxson	 	 Present 
	 Secretary:	 	 	 Maggie Sowers	 	 Present 
	 Member at Large:	 	 Val Dahlberg		 	 Present 
	 Member at Large:	 	 Jeff Dahlberg		 	 Present 
	 Member at Large:	 	 Terry Sowers		 	 Present 
	 Member at Large:	 	 Vacant 
	 Member at Large:	 	 Vacant	 
	 Board Member Elect: 	 Randy Davis	 	 	 Present 

III. Approval of Minutes from last meeting: Jeff moved to approve minutes 
from last meeting, Dave seconded. Unanimously approved. 

IV. Report of officers: 
	 President: Kathy no report 
	 Vice President: Kent no report 
	 Treasurer: Dave gave a verbal report. 
	 	 Annual Income to date 
	 	 	 Lake Preservation Fund	 	 	 $    852.00 
	 	 	 Total	 Income	 	 	 	 $  4,060.87 
	 	 Expenses	 	 	 	 	 	 $  2,031.17 
	 	 Surplus	 	 	 	 	 	 $  2,029.70 
	 	 Operating Fund Balance	 	 	 	 $  7,439.54 
	 	 Total Resources	 	 	 	 	 $ 22,953.29	  

Membership Total is 84	 	 	 	 	  

We have not yet paid our share of the PLM expense.  Dave will contact the 
township about this. 

	 Secretary: Maggie no report. 



V. Report of Standing Committees: 
	 Communications: 
	 	 Government: Jeff has no report.   
	 	 1.Dave has been forwarding emails from local government 
proceedings.   
	 	 2.We have been told the DEQ is aware of a potential gasoline storage 
tank leak in the village.  This is being addressed by the authorities, and there is no 
role for ALPOA.   We have been told by the township they will keep us informed.  

	 	 Nominating and Membership: 
	 	 1. Jeff spoke with Darryl who wants terms of service explained.  
There are two vacancies right now that could be filled with appointments from the 
elected board members.  There is no immediate reason to do this.   

	 	 2.Jeff does not think he will be chairing this committee when he is 
president next year.  

	 	 3.There has been no movement on a Welcome Packet or a Short Term 
Rental Packet.  This project hinges on updating the Trifold. Both are slated as 
winter projects. 

	 	 Events:  
	 	 1. Maggie still wants ideas for color choices for the hat sale.  The 
ALPOA Logo should pop on the hat color ie) yellow, red.  Thanksgiving is the 
final date for orders. 

	 	 2. Maggie plans to chair events next year. 
	 	  
	 	 Newsletter: 
	 	 1. Val plans to chair this committee next year. 
	 	 2. Deadline for article submissions is April 15, 2024. 
	 	 3. Send articles to her over the winter. 

	 	 Website: 
	 	 1. Kathy plans to chair the Website Committee next year. 
	 	 2. There is a new membership form.  Kathy will put up information 
pertinent to 2024 on January 1.  Dave will send membership renewal postcards in 
January.  Jeff and Val will help in this effort. 



	 Environmental: 
	 	 Invasive Species: Kent 
	 	 	 1. He plans to chair this committee next year. 
	 	 	 2. Full report was sent via email. See below.   
	 	 	 3. Discussion about the expense of cleaning up invasives in 
Almira Township; the financial responsibility of the township vs. the state. Our 
experience with the township is that they are agreeable to lake protection efforts. 
Kent will discuss all this with the Mark Roper at the township. 
	 	 	 	 	 	 	  
	 	 Health and Safety: No report 
	 	 Loons: Kathy will chair loons for one additional year then Scott 
Hedberg will take over.  We will need to devise a way to notify non-board 
members about board meeting if they are serving as a committee chair (as Scott 
will be).  Suggested the secretary call for reports prior to meetings.  
	 	 Water Quality: 
	 	 1. The last sample of the season will be turned in next week.  Final 
report from CLMP will come sometime in the fall. 
	 	 2. Dave has had a closer look at the Phosphorus reports from CLMP 
and Great Lakes.  The CLMP spring Phosphorus reading was undetectable.  The 
report we got for the samples on the northwest end of the lake from Great Lakes 
Water Quality Lab were reasonable.  They were higher than the CLMP readings 
from our base testing sites, but there is no cause for alarm. (These samples were 
taken from sites closer to land which may have affected the outcome).  

Dave spoke with Mark Roper about these findings and they decided to wait until 
the fall readings are available before taking any action.  Dave believes the readings 
will be lower than they have been.  The phosphorus levels fluctuate from reading 
to reading.  The trend remains a straight line and is upward.  Influencing factors 
include fertilization,  septic tank leach, animal feces and apparent increased 
greenbelts. 

The score the shore results will come out in the same CLMP report. 

Dave plans to remain chair of the water quality committee.  Don Shires will 
continue to do water testing. 

VI. Old Business: 
	 	 1.  Kathy and Jeff will work on the Trifold over the winter. 
	 	 2.  Jeff  and Val will find out the status of the Articles of 
Incorporation. (See Below) 



	 	 3.  The Welcome Packet is also a winter project. 
	 	 4.   Jeff notified Benzie County Road Commission about a large sink 
hole very near the culvert under Birch View Trail.  They have inspected it and told 
Jeff it would be repaired sometime in September.  They told Jeff the culvert needs 
to be replaced.  He will continue to monitor this situation. 

VII. New Business: None 

VIII. Meeting Adjourned:  5:04PM 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Maggie Sowers, Secretary 








